
THE COUNTY OF CUMBRIA (VARIOUS ROADS, DISTRICT OF EDEN)
(CONSOLIDATION AND PROVISION OF TRAFFIC REGULATIONS) ORDER 20><

1. The Cumbria County Council hereby give notice that it proposes to make the above
Order under Sections 1(1), 2(1) to (4), 19, 32, 35, 35A, 38, 45, 46, 47, 49, 51, 53 and
64, Part 6 of the Traffic Management Act 2004 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road
Traffic Regulation Act 1984.

2. The effect of the proposed Order will be to: -

Consolidate the provisions of the following Orders into one concise Order: -

The County of Cumbria (Various Roads, District of Eden) (Consolidation and
Provision of Traffic Regulations) Order 2018; and
The County of Cumbria (Various Roads, District of Eden) (Consolidation and
Provision of Traffic Regulations) (Order 2018) Variation (No. 1) Order 2019;

and introduce the following proposed restrictions: -

(i) “No Waiting At Any Time” restrictions: -
(a) At the junction of the A689 and B6277 in Alston;
(b) On parts of the C1037 and C3033 in Calthwaite;
(c) On part of the B6412 near the Bowling Club in Lazonby;
(d) On parts of the B6413 near the Village Hall in Lazonby;
(e) On part of the U3635 Seat Hill, Lazonby;
(f) On the U3279 Church Street, Tebay;
(g) On parts of the A685 and the U3392 in Tebay;

(ii) “Prohibition of Heavy Commercial Vehicles Over 7.5 Tonnes maximum gross
weight, except for access” restrictions on the B6262, C3048 and U3182 in
Brougham; and

(iii) “One-Way Traffic” restriction on part of the U3355 and the entirety of the
U3349 Pembroke Street, Appleby.

3. Full details of the proposed Order together with a statement of the Council’s reasons for
proposing to make the Order, together with a copy of the Orders to be consolidated and
revoked, may be inspected at: -

(i) Kirkby Stephen Library, Kirkby Stephen Local Links, Vicarage Lane,
Kirkby Stephen, CA17 4QX;

(ii) Alston Town Hall, Front Street, Alston, Cumbria, CA9 3RF;
(iii) Skirsgill Highways Depot, Penrith, CA10 2BQ; and
(iv) the offices of the undersigned during normal working hours.

4. If you wish to object to or comment upon the proposed Order you should write
to the undersigned or email kim.baxter@cumbria.gov.uk, by 15th February
2020, marking your correspondence with reference KB/4.4.1034/15.001537

Chief Legal Officer, Cumbria House, 117 Botchergate, Carlisle, CA1 1RD.
Dated 25 January 2020


